
 

 

DEPTFORD CHURCH STREET SITE UPDATE 
 

Now that the site team has moved our offices into the arches under the railway line, we wanted to update 
you on progress at Tideway’s Deptford Church Street site.  

We have been breaking out the temporary concrete surface needed during construction and are now 
preparing to start landscaping work. This will transform the current worksite into an improved public space 
and playground. Landscaping should be finished in November, before the site opens for public access in 
early 2025. 

 

  
 

An aerial photograph taken in July 2024   
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             WORKING HOURS  

• Monday to Friday: 8am to 6pm, Saturday: 8am to 1pm 

• Up to an hour for start-up and shutdown beforehand / afterwards 

• Earlier / later hours (tidal works within the sewer & for crane delivery, mobilisation & demobilisation): 
Monday to Friday: may start before 6am & finish up to 10pm 
 

• Deptford Church Street southbound closure: August – November 2024 
 



 

Road closure                        

From August Bank Holiday Monday, we will begin working on an existing sewer underneath Deptford 
Church Street. This will require working around eight metres below ground and take around three months 
to complete. Due to the depth of excavation required, there will be period of around three weeks when we 
will need to break out some concrete, which may be noisy, before installing temporary sheet piles.  

These planned works will mean the southbound closure of Deptford Church Street to vehicles from 26 
August onwards. Traffic will be diverted via Norman Road and Greenwich High Road. Electronic                      
signs have been displayed to notify road users of the upcoming changes. Pedestrian access along 
Deptford Church Street will not be affected. 

Signage and traffic management for the diversion will be implemented overnight to minimise impact on road 
users. A second period of overnight working will be required for the realignment of site hoarding later during 
the road closure. 

Following completion of these sewer works, the lane closure and diversion are planned to remain for the 
subsequent Cycle Superhighway works. Pedestrian access will be maintained throughout, including a 
temporary crossing on Deptford Church Street. We are working closely with Lewisham Council to            
co-ordinate these works, to limit any disruption for the public.  

 

Indicative images of when Tideway has left the site 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 
Local charity  
 

Our staff continue to support the Ahoy Centre charity in Deptford, by providing equipment and 
hiring their conference room for staff meetings and events. https://ahoy.org.uk/whatwedo/ 

 
 
Contact us  
 
If you feel affected by Tideway’s construction work, please contact our Helpdesk and someone will advise 
you on available support: 08000 30 80 80 or helpdesk@tideway.london 

 
 
Tideway is happy to provide information in other languages or formats, 
such as braille or large print. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 

             WORKING HOURS  

• Monday to Friday: 8am to 6pm, Saturday: 8am to 1pm 

• Up to an hour for start-up and shutdown beforehand / afterwards 

• Earlier / later hours (tidal works within the sewer & for crane delivery, mobilisation & demobilisation): 
Monday to Friday: may start before 6am & finish up to 10pm 
 

• Deptford Church Street southbound closure, September – November 2024 
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